
Principalôs Message,  Mr. Cowder  

 
 Wow!  I canôt believe we are already two months in!  As the weather turns cooler, please make sure 

that your child is dressed appropriately.  We will continue to go outside for recess; and unfortunately, we will not be 
able to allow students to go out if they are not dressed for the weather. 

This past month the PTO did an outstanding job hosting our first dance of the year!  It was a huge success and 
I believe the students had a great time!  Remember, in order to attend the next dance (mid-winter), students must have 
no office referrals, no unexcused absences and no more than 3 tardies to school since the previous dance. 

Please join us November 12th - 16th, 2018 to celebrate American Education Week.  Together we share a unique 
partnership in educating the children.  An open line of communication between home and school is vital to the success 
of all children.  Please plan to stop in and spend some time in your childôs classroom.  I know your student would love 
to see you!    
 Please be sure to routinely check our school website; www.berlinintermediate.org.  It is always kept up to date 
and is very informative.  Our Worcester County Parent Survey begins on November 1st and runs through November 
20th. You can access the survey from the school website.  There is a confirmation page at the end of the survey that 
can be printed and brought into school so that students can get credit for having a parent complete it.  If you complete 
it on a mobile device, you can email the confirmation page to be printed later.  Thank you for taking the time to fill out 
the survey! 
 Have a great November and a Happy Thanksgiving! 
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succeed  

§ Library Information/Events 

§ Change of Address 

§ Physical Education/Christmas 
Float 

§ Box Tops/Emergency Closings 

 

imagine  
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November Dates to Remember  

 

DATES  

 

GRADE(S)  

 

ASSESSMENT  

3/11ð3/29 5 MISA STATE SCIENCE 

4/8ð4/17 4, 6 MCAP/PARCC 

4/23ð5/3 5 MCAP/PARCC 

TESTING  

DATE  EVENT  TIME  

NOVEMBER 1  
OCEAN PINES POOL 

(Lovell/Paul) 
11:30 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

NOVEMBER 5 
SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STUDENTS 

(Professional Day) 
 

NOVEMBER 6 
SCHOOL CLOSED FOR STUDENTS 

(Professional Day) 
 

NOVEMBER 7-9 
OCEAN PINES POOL 
(Potetz/Keyes) 

11:30 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

NOVEMBER 9  REPORT CARDS ISSUED  

NOVEMBER 12 SIAC 5:30 p.m. 

NOVEMBER 12 FINGERPRINTING  

NOVEMBER 12-16 AMERICAN EDUCATION WEEK 
 
 

NOVEMBER 13 
FURNACE TOWN 
(Fourth Grade) 

8:30 a.m. - 2:15 p.m. 

NOVEMBER 15 YANKEE CANDLE PICK UP 3:00 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

NOVEMBER 21-23 THANKSGIVING BREAK  

NOVEMBER 30 PAJAMA DAY  

http://www.berlinintermediate.org/


PREPARE  

FOR  

SUCCESS!   

  
Parents, please visit www.parcc-
assessments.org.  Here you will 
find the Parentsô Guide to PARCC 
Testing and be able to see what 
skills are tested, understand your 
childôs scores, and get ideas for 
how you can help at home.  
 Another great site is: 
www.understandthescore.org 
where you will find helpful infor-
mation about score reports and 
how to read them. Top resources 
for parents are also included. 
 As always, if we can be of 
further assistance to any of you, 
feel free to call the school and ask 
for the School Testing Coordinator, 
Pam Massey 410 -632 -5333.  
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The 2018 Parent Survey  

 

 The 2018 Parent Survey will be available for parents to complete be-
ginning on November 1 and the window for completion will close on Tues-
day, November 20.  The Parent Survey is online and mobile device friendly. 
Again this year, we have asked parents to only fill out one survey per house-
hold, instead of one for every student. For incentive purposes, there is a con-
firmation page at the end of the survey that can be printed and brought into 
school, and those on a mobile device can enter their email address to have 
the confirmation emailed to them to be printed at a later time.  
URL: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018WCPSParentSurvey  

 

 

 

YANKEE CANDLE 

PICK UP  

 
Yankee candle pick up will be 
Thursday, November 15th from 
            3:00 - 6:00 p.m. 

PTO NEWS & INFORMATION  

2018 -2019 PTO OFFICERS  

 
 

Jen AndrewsðPresident 
Jessica LynchðCo-VP 
Rena SmithðCo-VP 

Sarah SlaysmanðTreasurer 
Erin CowderðSecretary 

 
Please be sure to like our official Berlin Intermediate PTO Facebook page, 
and not just the BIS parentôs group page!  If you have questions or would 
like more information on volunteering, please message us through the Face-

book page or email us at Bispta1@gmail.com. 

http://www.parcc-assessments.org
http://www.parcc-assessments.org
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018WCPSParentSurvey
http://www.berlinintermediate.org/
mailto:Bispta1@gmail.com
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Are You Going 

on Vacation?  

 
 Please be sure to fill out 
a Student Trip Approval Request 
Form if you are planning to be out 
of town.  This form needs to be 
filled out at least 10 days prior to 
your trip.  After the form is filled 
out by the parent, students must get 
all their teachers to sign it.  Once 
the form is complete, please turn it 
in to the office for the Principal's 
signature.  Under the policy of the 
Board of Education, a maximum of 
5 school days will be excused for 
family trips during any one school 
year.  If you need a Student Trip 
Approval Request Form, they are 
available on the table in the main 
hallway, in the office and on our 
website. 

Atención: ¡Se 

Habla  Español!   

We  Speak  Spanish!    

 
 

Los Padres del estudiantes de ingl®s/Parents of English learners  
Con solo un click Usted puede ver esta p§gina en espa¶ol!꜡  Si Usted 
hace click ah², nuestra p§gina cambiar§ en espa¶ol.꜡Si tu haces un click a 
este link automaticamente ver§s 
la p§gina en espa¶ol. Ahora todos las p§ginas estar§n en espa¶ol. Ole!   
Attention: áSe Habla Espa¶ol! We Speak Spanish! With one click you can 
view our entire website in Spanish! Click on the language drop down button 
at top left area of the website and then choose Spanish.  If you click on this 
link it will automatically transform our website into Spanish. Once it is in 
Spanish, any link you click from there will also be in Spanish.꜡ Ole!  
Para las Familias colorincolorado.org  
En su calidad de padre, usted dispone de muchas maneras para poder 
ayudar a su hijo a triunfar cada d²a.  
Los siguientes recursos dirigidos a padres biling¿es le ofrecen consejos pa-
ra ayudar a su ni¶o a aprender a leer, tener ®xito en la escuela y aprender 
un nuevo idioma. Tambi®n le dan informaci·n sobre el sistema escolar de 
Estados Unidos y le comparten ideas sobre c·mo desarrollar una relaci·n 
con el maestro y la escuela de su hijo.  
Adem§s, usted puede encontrar divertidos consejos y juegos, listas biling¿es, 
ideas para el uso de la biblioteca p¼blica y videos de autores e ilustradores 
de libros infantiles y m¼sicos que tocan canciones para ni¶os. 
A continuaci·n los recursos se organizan por temas. Por favor vaya 
a colorincolorado.org para mas informacion. A continuaci·n, en la lista de 
recursos (Resources), haga clic en el icono siguiente:  
Apoyo sustancial provisto por nuestro colaborador fundador, la Federaci·n 
Americana de Maestros, AFL-CIO. Con el apoyo generoso provisto por la 
Asociaci·n Nacional de Educaci·n.  
For the Families  
colorincolorado.org  
  
 As a parent, there are many ways that you can help your child suc-
ceed every single day! These bilingual parent resources offer tips on helping 
your child learn to read, succeed in school, and learn a new language. They 
also provide information about the U.S. school system and share ideas on 
how to build a relationship with your childôs teacher and school. In addition, 
you can find fun reading tips and games, bilingual booklists, ideas for using 
the public library, and videos of childrenôs authors, illustrators, and musi-
cians. Resources are organized by topic. Please go 
to colorincolorado.org for more information.  Then in the Resoures list, click 
on the following link:   colorincolorado.org  

colorincolorado.org
colorincolorado.org
colorincolorado.org
http://www.berlinintermediate.org/
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COUNSELORôS CORNER 
Mrs. Bankert 5th Grade  School Counselor 
 Mr. Call 6th Grade,  School Counselor 
4th grade is shared by both counselors  

 
Itôs All About Attitude Student of the Month 

Samantha Whitehead 
Homeroom Teacher: Mrs. Lloyd 

ñSamantha showed respect and kindness to another student by giving away 
her drama part to her.ò Given by Dr. Feagans 

 
Itôs All About Attitude Student of the Day 

 
4th Grade: 

Timothy Hamrock; Amari Purnell; Camden Lewis; Cameron Taylor;  
Ethan Lenz; Emiley Thompson, Tilly Callahan 

 
5th Grade:  

Malakai Mason; Kyahna Purnell; Cullen Wilkins;   
Marely Cabello Vargas; Mason Farr; Ava Lynch; Julianna Wooden 

 
6th Grade:  

Emilie Entwistle; Geren Palmer; Brandon Fitzgerald; Shayleigh Boyle; 
TaiôJah Smith; Evan Todd 

 
 

School  

Messenger  
 
 SchoolMessenger is an au-
tomated notification system that 
informs parents and guardians of 
important messages such as fog 
delays, early dismissals, school 
closings and other emergencies.  
Messages are shared via phone and 
text messages, and may be sent as 
early as 5:15 a.m., but no later 
than 9:00 p.m. The SchoolMessen-
ger system will call up to four des-
ignated telephone numbers per 
household. If you would like to re-
ceive text messages, you must opt-
in.  Text any one of the following 
words (subscribe, option, yes) to 
the number 68453.  You should re-
ceive the following message:  You 
are registered to receive approx. 3 
msgs/mo. Txt STOP to quit, HELP 
to help.  

      PAJAMA DAY 
  Friday, November 30, 2018 
 

 
For a donation students and staff will be able to dress in pajamas for the 

day.  
 

Hereôs What We Need: 

§ Brand-new pajamas in all sizes, from newborn to adult.  

§ Pajamas must be complete setsða top and bottom or an appropriate 
nightgown.  

§ Pajamas for all seasons, but especially for the winter months.  

§ New books only, appropriate for newborns through teenagers.  

§ Cash donations also accepted. 

§ All donations go to local organizations.  
 
Donations accepted at BIS beginning November 26-November 30, Pajama 

Day. �� 


